City of Kevil Monthly Meeting

May 3rd, 2024 @ 10:00 a.m.

Attendance: Mayor Charles Burnley, Commissioner Tony Wiggins, Commissioner Bruce
Romaine, Commissioner JoAnn Cooksey, City Manager Tim Myatt joined remotely, and City
Clerk Christy Bishop.

The City of Kevil met in regular session on May 3rd, 2024 @ 10:00 am. Minutes of the previous
meeting were read, Commissioner Cooksey made a motion to approve the minutes and
Commissioner Wiggins seconded the motion, motion carried.

Minutes:

Past due property taxes were discussed and it was decided to talk to the attorney on
procedures about moving forward with potential foreclosures.

Sheriff Ronnie Giles gave the sheriff’'s report and there are no new issues at this time.
Judge Executive Todd Cooper was in attendance and gave a report on the new distillery
coming to Kevil towards the end of June.

Discussion was had that all property tax bills would be sent out no matter the amount,
we will let the PVA know the City does not want a minimum amount restriction.

Rate increases for property and water were discussed. City Clerk is to reach out to the
other cities and see what raises are going on in the county.

The new budget was briefly discussed. Tim is working on the water and sewer budget,
we need the audit to work on the general fund budget, council will discuss more at next
meeting.

New fire station work should resume in July when we receive the funds from the state.
UV system grant is almost complete, which will give the city $190,000 for the project.
Jo Ann Cooksey is currently working on typing and electronically downloading all the
ordinances for the city.

Commissioner Cooksey made a motion to adjourn Commissioner Romaine seconded that
motion, motion carried, meeting was adjourned.



